## PURPOSE

The Miami City Commission at their November 21, 1973, meeting directed the Administration to conduct a zoning study of Drug Rehabilitation Centers to determine their appropriateness within certain zoning classifications of the Comprehensive Zoning Ordinance.

To aid the Planning Department in its investigation, the City Manager appointed a committee representing key social rehabilitation organizations together with related City Department personnel.

This report titled "Drug Rehabilitation Centers Zoning Study" represents a joint effort of the Planning Department and the Advisory Committee on Substance Abuse.

## ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON SUBSTANCE ABUSE CENTERS

## Committeemen

Dr. Ben Sheppard

Rev. Fred Harrison

Mr. Charles Lincoln

Mr. Don Doyle

Mr. Frank Williams

Maj. Adam Klemkowski

Mr. George J. Acton, Jr.

Mr. Thomas A. Dooney

## Representing

Director, St. Luke's Center

Spectrum Programs, Inc.

Comprehensive Drug Abuse Program

Comprehensive Alcohol Abuse &

Treatment Program

City of Miami Building Department

City of Miami Police Department

City of Miami Planning Department

City of Miami Planning Department